
Minutes 

 

Iowa County Justice Committee Meeting 

May 4, 2010 @ 6:15P.M. 

 

 

1. The Iowa County Justice Committee met on May 4, 2010, in the lower conference room, at the 

Iowa County Sheriff’s Department. Meeting was called to order by Iowa Co. Board 

Chairperson David Bauer. 

 

a. Roll Call: All members were present. 

b. Certification of Meeting: Anderson made motion, seconded by Thomas. Carried.  

c. Election of Committee Chairperson: Nominations made for Anderson, Mroziwski, and 

Thomas. Votes counted, and Anderson selected 

d. Election of Committee Vice-Chairperson: Nomination made for Hiltbrand and 

Mroziwski. Votes counted, and Mroziwski selected.  

e. Election of Committee Secretary: Nomination for Chief Dep. J. Pepper. No other 

nominations. Pepper selected.  

f. Approval of Agenda: Mroziwski made motion, seconded by Weaver. Carried.  

g. Approval of Justice Committee Minutes from April 6, 2010: Parman made motion, 

seconded by Hiltbrand. Carried.  

h. Open Session- Comments from Audience/Committee members: Introduction of all 

Committee members, and Dept. Heads present was made. Parman asked about the 

status of the revised “Noise Ordinance”. Anderson stated the matter would be placed 

on the June agenda for review and discussion. Anderson thanked the Emergency Mgmt. 

Director for obtaining the Radio Grant.  

 

2. Clerk of Court: Gave update on Family Action Booklet fees, and stated that Judge Dyke was very 

supportive of the new fees, and also that if citizens did not have the means to pay for the 

booklets, that the fee was waived.  

 

3. Child Support: Gave an update to the Committee on her department receiving the State’s 2009 

Performance Award; which was based upon four (4) separate categories. Iowa County Child 

Support had excelled in all four categories.  

 

4. Emergency Management: Report was given (see attached document). Discussion was also made 

on the “Suspension of Government Operations” policy. County Admin. Kephart gave his 



professional opinion that such a policy is needed for Iowa County. Anderson directed that 

Committee members review the policy, and direct their questions to the E.M. Director, and 

would be placed on future agenda for further discussion, and possible action.  

 

5. Sheriff’s Department: Status given on pending grievances, and employment update. Discussion 

also on the “Communications Assessment from RCC Consulting”. The new committee members 

were encouraged to obtain a copy of the assessment plan from the County Clerk’s office, and 

review for future discussion.  

 

6. Next Meeting: The next Justice Committee meeting will be held on June 1, 2010 at 6:00P.m. *** 

Note the new start time will now be 6:00P.M. for all future JC Meetings *** 

 

7. Adjournment: Motion by Brunker, seconded by Weaver. Carried. Meeting adjourned at 

7:51P.M.  

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

Jon W. Pepper 

Chief Deputy  

 

05/06/10  

 

 

 


